
Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Committee Room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Wednesday 22nd April 2015 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Gordon Miller, Vic Stewart, Richard Watt, Ken Davies, Neil Ingram, Cliff Beevers, Norma McGeever, Helen Ogg, Anne Wimberley, Ian Gilmour, Russell Salton, Susan Perriss, PC Derek Brown. 

Visitors: Anthea Grierson , and Jim Ferguson, Friends of Curriemuirend Park.

1. Apologies: Councillors Dominic Heslop, Bill and Ricky Henderson. 

2. Minutes of March 25th Meeting and Matters Arising: the minutes of 25th March were accepted as a true record.
 •  School issues: Anthea was invited to report on Fairtrade bookmarks and participation at the     monthly market, the Healthy Eating competition, the Easter Egg Hunt and tree planting at Curriemuirend Park. At the Farmers’ Market P6 pupils, for whom a rota had been established, would continue to assist at the Fairtrade stall. There had been a delay at the printers in producing copies of the winning Fairtrade bookmarks. P5 had been involved in producing a Healthy Eating recipe book which would be on sale and had devised recipes for the Healthy Eating Competition arranged by JGCC, for which a monetary prize would be awarded to the three winners of  the starter, main course and dessert recipe categories. Jean Dewar, who was to judge the competition, would be  informed by Anthea of the criteria by which entries would be assessed. The Easter Egg Hunt, postponed from March, was being promoted in school. If the weather should again be unsuitable for an outdoor hunt, all eggs and prizes would be handed over to the school which would hold the event on school premises at the first opportunity. Tree planting at Curriemuirend Park by pupils had been very successful; photos would be posted on the JGCC and the Friends of Curriemuirend Park websites and published in C&B News. 
 •  Well-being workshop on 30 May: Norma reported that the Health Fair at Gibson Craig Hall being organized by Currie Community Council, with assistance from herself and Heather Levy, was seeking financial support from neighbouring CCs to meet estimated costs of £350 - £400, which seemed rather high. It was suggested that the organisers might seek sponsorship from local businesses. However, it was agreed that JGCC could offer up to £100.
 •  Facebook update: Russell reported that the new JGCC Facebook page now had 50 ‘likes’.
 •  EACC (Edinburgh Association of Community Councils): Helen had attended a workshop on 31st January to consider a revised EACC which had been attended by a good number of CCs. A Question Time meeting with Maureen Child and Nick Croft on Community Planning and the Edinburgh Partnership was to be held on Saturday 25th April. An AGM had been arranged for Thursday 21st May. Some scepticism was expressed about the demand from CCs for a formally constituted EACC and about the ability of any such overarching group to represent CCs from diverse areas of the city with a range of widely differing priorities and interests. There was little enthusiasm for attending yet more meetings. It was suggested that an online discussion forum for CCs would be of far greater value and much less time-consuming. Nevertheless, it was agreed that, if there were to be an EACC, JGCC would support Geoff Pearson’s proposal to allow proxy and postal voting for office bearers, nominations for whom had to be in by 6th May. Helen, who would continue in the meantime to attend EACC meetings, was asked to request that anyone standing for office must provide a CV to enable voters to make informed decisions. Action: Helen
 3.  Reports and recent meetings: 
3.1 Secretary: Richard reported that three licensing issues had arisen over the past month. 

1. There had been an application from the owners of Al Borgo for a new licence to sell alcohol necessitated by their allowing their provisional licence to lapse. The new permanent licence would not differ in its conditions from the previous temporary one. 2. JGCC had been asked to comment on changes to the terms of licensing of second-hand dealers. Richard had read the changes and took the view that they were not particularly significant and represented common sense by making police enforcement simpler and allowing record keeping to move into the electronic age, so that no comment from JGCC was necessary. 3. An invitation had been issued by CEC to attend a meeting at City Chambers on Wednesday 29th April to learn about the licensing of Gala Days and similar events. In view of JGCC’s plan to organize a Gala Day in 2016, it was agreed that we should accept the invitation.
    3.2 Treasurer: Ken presented the accounts - No. 1 Account stood at £231.77, No 2. at £6,691.73. £105 income was overdue from the March market, but would be paid on Saturday 25th April. Signs to the village hall from Lanark Road and the Baberton Mains History website had yet to be paid for.
3.3 Monthly local planning matters … report sent separately: Neil commented on his written    report that clarification of the second draft Local Development Plan could not be expected before May 14th when it was hoped that unresolved questions would be answered. In Juniper Green there was some uncertainty about the planning application to extend nursery provision at 18 Foulis Crescent which involved switching half the premises from domestic to commercial use. It seemed the nursery had already expanded without permission for change of use and that neighbours were objecting on the grounds of increased noise and increased traffic. An email received just before the meeting indicated that CEC would be checking out the noise aspect of the residents’ concerns over the next few months.  Another planning application had been made for a bakery at 626 Lanark Road, which was already commercial premises, where the owners of Wood’s Bistro proposed to start their new brownie baking business.
3.4 Meetings: Helen had attended the Village Hall Committee meeting  at which the removal of the large McCarthy and Stone sign outside the hall had been discussed. Apparently, planning permission for the sign had expired in December and the chair of JGVHO was seeking an enforcement order from CEC to have it taken down. The hall had now employed a gardener and had acquired a projector. The ceilidh in aid of hall funds had raised £509.00. The JG sculpture, which had been vandalized again, was being repaired and security lighting improved so that any cctv footage of future vandalism should enable the culprits to be identified. It was said that a resident of Lucas Gardens had witnessed youths outside the garden on other occasions, prompting calls to the 101 police service.

4. Police report: Derek reported a relatively quiet month in Baberton Mains and Juniper Green with a general decline in the number of housebreakings in the SW area of Edinburgh. He had had no feedback on the Security Meeting with Inspector Liz Duthie on this topic which had taken place on 31st March in Currie, but subsequently reported that around 60 residents had attended. 

4.1  Motor cyclists in Curriemuirend Park: Gordon circulated a record of  numerous telephone calls made to the 101 number made by residents of properties adjoining Curriemuirend Park to complain of youths riding motorbikes in the park, causing damage to trees and grass. Derek produced a printed outline of police powers showing that without witnesses and evidence such as a photograph of a motorcyclist endangering someone or riding an unlicensed or uninsured bike on the road there was not much chance of pressing charges or even of confiscating the bikes. Gordon emphasized that his main concern in raising the issue was the apparent lack of response to calls to 101. The system appeared not to work; it seemed the police were not always informed. Derek explained that offences were graded and scarce police resources had to be deployed to deal with grades one and two before attending to grade three offences such as those complained of at Curriemuirend Park. He made it clear that if someone were charged a witness and evidence would be needed in Court. He advised writing to politicians and the chief constable about the problems encountered with the 101 calls. It was agreed that Helen would contact Paul Saunders, the Community Safety Officer. The SW Community Safety Officers and the police were planning a joint approach to the problem of motorbikes and Helen would try to find out precisely what initiatives were being taken. Action: Helen
     4.2 Safety committee meeting: there was a Safety Committee meeting planned for 1st June. Helen would supply the meeting with a report on the motorbike problem and lack of response to 101 calls. Action: Helen
 5. JGCC matters:
     5.1 JG Farmers Market … April arrangements: Richard said he had no music for the market and asked if any members of the committee could supply suitable CDs. Vic would bring something appropriate.
5.2 Review of public toilets: CEC’s plan to save money by closing selected public toilets was under review. It was agreed that Juniper Green toilets were useful to walkers and cyclists on the WoL walkway, though it was noted that Currie Library had public toilets open for roughly the same hours. Richard was asked to write to CEC to request the retention of Juniper Green’s toilets. Action: Richard
5.3 Hustings 2015 … an update:  All six candidates had accepted their invitations to attend. Russell and Neil would select ten questions from those submitted on behalf of JGCC. Help was needed to run the mikes, and help Martin clear away at the end. Richard and Norma offered to take the microphones and to help with the final tidying up. Richard would take the left-over A3 posters for the hustings to the farmers’ market.
5.4 NEPs projects: there was not much detail on Ward 2 projects to help us assess their importance. Traffic calming on Viewfield Road had been mentioned. The pavement outside the former Post Office and potholes in the roads could be suggested as additions to the list, as could double yellow lines on Lanark Road at the junction with Muirend Avenue to prevent parked vehicles obstructing the sightlines of drivers exiting on to the main road. However, the latter proposal was thought to not be covered by the NEPS project. It was also suggested that the Baberton Mains footpath between the McCarthy and Stone car park and the school’s Astroturf pitch, which was being damaged by tree roots, should be listed. Neil was asked to submit our proposals. Action: Neil
  5.5 Football tournament:  the tournament was proposed for the week beginning May 25 with preliminary games on Tue 26 May, Wed 27 May and the final on Fri 29 May.  Ian, Cliff, Stephen Reid (referee) and Alan MacNab had met on the previous Monday. To date there were 5 teams: Baberton Bairns, RBS (winners in the last 2 years), Kinleith Arms, Ward’s Garage and another team from Baberton.  Insurance would be needed again and a decision would be taken after the cut off date of 8 May as to whether the tournament should go ahead. One further team would be ideal. The organisers were awaiting a response from the Round Table who would be emailed a reminder by Cliff. Gordon thought that his son would be able to help by recruiting a team of his friends. Ken would arrange insurance once the final decision had been made to proceed with the tournament. Action: Cliff, Gordon and Ken
 6. Councillors’ corner: no councillors were present as they were attending a hustings elsewhere.
 7. AOCB: 

    7.1 There were no takers for tickets for Currie Community High School prize giving on June 17.
    7.2 Norma would contact Waste Services about attending a farmers’ market to publicise the new collection arrangements to be introduced to Baberton Mains on 1st June. Action: Norma
    7.3 Dominic Heslop had informed Cliff that the CEC had appointed an external solicitor to investigate ownership of the unadopted part of Juniper Park Road.
    7.4 AGM: the JGCC AGM would take place on Monday 1st June, four days after the Village Hall AGM.
 8. Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc: the next meeting had been brought   forward to Wednesday 20th May to avoid a clash with the football tournament on 27th May.
___________________________________Cliff Beevers (Chairperson)                    /       /


